PARK, BEACH, and RECREATION COMMISSION REGULAR MEETING May 3, 2023

The Park, Beach, and Recreation Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, May 3, 2023, at the Parsons Complex in Conference Room B. Chairman Worroll called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

Commissioners Present:	Also Present:
D. Worroll B. Bevan A. Fabian (Called in) K. Rowland F. Shashinka	W. Garfield, Recreation Director Ald. D. German
Excused:	
Ald. W. Willis	

Public Comment

None.

Consideration of the Minutes of the March 2, 2023, meeting

Commissioners Rowland and Bevan made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the March 2, 2023, as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence

Chairman Worroll noted that additional emails have been received from T. Catapano regarding Brewster Field. Commissioner Rowland shared that all Commissioners have read the letters. Noted from T. Catapano's email, a meeting has been requested with Director Garfield.

Director's Report

William Garfield, Recreation Director, shared that the Milford Adaptive Program's drama show will be on Saturday, May 20. Also, that the MAPs, volleyball, and pickleball + tennis programs continue to sell out. Director Garfield shared noted that Summer Playground Program registrations have been great, and that Live Oaks location is sold out. Also, Hoops by the Harbor is continuing to grow, and he expects to have 700-800

kids in the league. Director Garfield shared that the pickleball courts at Eisenhower have been resurfaced and are now ready to be played on. The courts at Fowler Field are now open, with the lights on until 10:00PM. Director Garfield noted that there are over 1,100 people registered in the Adult Softball league. The field supervisors at every game have been helpful with checking rosters and reporting scores. Lastly, Director Garfield shared that the beach season is starting up. There has been an issue with some of the beach parking meters, but they are working on resolving the technical issues and they will be up and running soon.

Commissioner Reports

- a) Golf Course Commission Chairman Worroll reported that the golf course is doing really well, with golfers since January. Chairman Worroll noted that they are looking at the possibility of putting up a tent. Also, they are looking into getting another golf cart, but need to work on storage concerns.
- b) <u>Bench Dedication Program</u> Director Garfield shared that all the outstanding bench orders have come in. The next steps are to get them built and installed.

Unfinished Business - None.

New Business

Director Garfield shared that the Milford High School All Class Reunion will be on the same day as the Kick-Off to Summer Fireworks. Commissioner Shashinka asked about the fence plans at Walnut Beach and discussion ensued.

Being no further business, Commissioners Fabian and Rowland made and seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 6:07 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Rwoke Carlson

Brooke Carlson Recording Secretary